
I wish to register my strong objection to the building of 3,000 new houses at a ‘deeply 
green’ ‘sustainable urban extension’ referred to as ‘Chase Park’ (also known as Vicarage 
Farm) on the open Green Belt countryside next to Trent Park either side of the A110
(Enfield Road) between Oakwood and Enfield town (Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87, and 
Figure 3.11).

While I recognise the need for housing this isn't the right area to build upon and will cause 
long term damage in many areas. Using Green Belt land for housing and other purposes 
goes completely against the needs and rights of the population.  Furthermore the proposed 
sites are part of historic Enfield Chase, which is unique in the southeast and played an 
important role in the development of Enfield. It is a rare and valuable landscape asset and 
its loss would cause permanent harm not only to the Green Belt, but also to the very 
character of the borough.

Please reconsider and use brownfield sites of which there are many in other parts of this 
large Borough.

Enfield resident for 65 years 

1556


